
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
28 March 2013 
            
Newsletter No 26 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Easter Church Service 
Our Easter Church Service was held yesterday at St Mary’s Church.  The choir and readers all 
performed to our usual exceptional standard.  Thank you to all the parents/carers who attended and 
a special thank you to Father Julian Sampson, vicar of St Michael’s Church, for being part of our 
service.  
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Tuesday 16 April 2013.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee 
afterwards. 
 

Rojaire Rivers  Nursery 
For making an excellent 
windmill and using tools 

effectively 

 Rohaan Abdulla   RW 
For making a fantastic pop-up 
puppet in Design Technology 

   Zayyan Azram    RB 
For following his plan for a pop-up 

puppet 

Fatou Sarr  1C 
For hard work throughout the 

term 

Maddison Campbell-Swords  1/2L 
For producing a lovely model 

playground in Design Technology 

  Syed Rahman   2S 
For excellent work making a 

model swing in Design 
Technology 

Tayshawn Jackson  3L 
For working very hard on his 

pneumatic model during 
Design Technology week 

 David Lemvoka   3/4B 
For working hard consistently all 

term and having excellent 
behaviour 

Anika Sowan  4J 
For always working extremely 

hard in all areas 

Aysha Sajid  5W 
For working hard at her Design 

Technology project 

  Jamelia Jackson    5/6B 
For an excellent sewing design 

Samantha Watton   6S 
For excellent Design Technology 

work 

 
 
Smiley/Star Chart Winners 
The following children have had the most smiley faces/stars for good work or behaviour over the last 
term. Each child received a gift voucher and certificate. 

RW     Marley Johnstone RB    Freya-Mae Graham 1C  Jia Kauldhar   

1/2L   Kibret Solomun 2S   Anshika Mahandru 3L   Cory Buchanan-James 

3/4B   David Lemvoka 4J   Ben Hei Yeung Fu 5W   Simran Randhawa 

5/6B   Shamar Silvera 6S   Samoya Murphy  

 
 
 
 
 



 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 4J 
Spick and Span RW 
Movement Bird 6S 

Attendance 5/6B 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to RB   Runners up - 1/2L 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Tuesday 16 April 2013. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Health & Safety 
For health reasons, could I please ask parents/carers to be vigilant when checking their children’s’ 
hair. Unfortunately from time to time there is a recurrence of head lice in schools. 
 
School Dinners 
As from Monday 1 April 2013 Birmingham City Council will increase the price of school dinners to 
£2.00 per day, £10.00 per week.  Milk will remain at 14p per day, 70p per week. The correct money 
should be given to the class teacher on a Monday morning, in an envelope clearly labelled with your 
child’s name and class on. 
 
Term Dates 

Easter Holiday 

 
Children break up on 

Thursday 28 March 2013 
and return to school on 
Tuesday 16 April 2013 

 

 
Have a lovely Easter Holiday.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 

KS1 KS2 
Fathima Raza 

For always being kind to other 
children 

Richard Campbell 
For giving another child bus fare 


